




Local Government Conference 

 

Getting to Christchurch was a bit of a mission with flight delays and a detour to 

Auckland. The worst outcome from the delays was that we missed meeting up with 

our counter parts from the Mackenzie District Council. They were going to host us on 

a visit to Mount John observatory to see the Dark Sky first hand. 

Saturday was a lay day so I spent time walking around the City and catching up on 

some friends. Boy Christchurch is looking great with all the new building and reserves 

where there were in most cases old building that were well past their prime. 

The Conference kicked off on Sunday with the AGM and then an opening from Dave 

Cull followed by Grant Robinson minister for finance. As we walked out from the 

opening and after listening to the speakers I mentioned to Viv, Paul and Colin that 

they must have read OUR Long Term Plan, their message for the future was exactly 

what we had in the plan. Well done to us. 

Day two was full on, with very good presenters and topics. The topics were Building 

strong Communities. Strong local prosperity. Helping Maori to build thriving 

communities particularly in the regions. Climate change and how local government 

can promote mitigation. Government plans for managing the three waters. Creating 

sustainable communities. I was very impressed with the presenter that delivered the 

topic on building strong Maori communities. After afternoon tea we all headed off to 

workshops I chose climate change, interesting how people are waking up to the fact 

that it is becoming a real issue. After a long day we went to the Wigram Air base for 

the conference dinner sponsored by Fulton Hogan. 

Day three began with an address from the Local Government minister Nanaia 

Mahuta. She shoots from the hip and has great knowledge of this portfolio. This was 

followed by a presentation on Localism and empowering our communities, a very 

good presentation. This presenter would be well worth getting to talk to our 

community Boards.   

Having the opportunity to talk to other councillors and network was a bonus not to 

be missed.     

Brian Jephson  

   



 



    Report to Council 
     ( Tabled 19/09/18 ) 

    Water race user group 

 
 On Wednesday the 12th of September, Mayor Napier and I met 

with Bruce Farley, current Chairman Water Race User Group. 

Bruce had raised concerns previously about the functions of the 

working group and where Council viewed this group, moving 

forward. 

 
It was quite clear that there had been some difficulty 

communicating with the group in the past and that Lawrence had 

been extremely busy with other Council projects, unable to 

commit the time to the user group. 

 
After some discussion it was decided to hold a workshop with 

members of the user group. 

The workshop would serve to identify the structure of the group, 

it's shape, size and the roles / responsibilities of maintaining the 

Moroa and Longwood water race networks. 

  

 
This workshop is scheduled for Thursday the 4th of October. 

 
  

 
Councillor Colin Olds. 

  

 


